 EMPLOYMENT PANEL

THURSDAY 13TH JANUARY 2005 AT 10 A.M.

PRESENT :


Councillor Firth (Chairman )  Councillors Mrs Farmer, Glover, Mitchelson, Stothard and Weber

EMP.01/05
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no Declarations of  any personal interests or personal interests which were prejudicial.

EMP.02/05
MINUTES 

The Minutes of the meetings of the Employment Panel held on 28th September and 21 October 2004 were received.

EMP.03/05
PUBLIC AND PRESS

RESOLVED 

That in accordance with Section 100A(4) the Local Government Act 1972 the public and press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following item of  business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Paragraph 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the 1972 Local Government Act.

EMP.04/05
RECRUITMENT OF TOWN CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE

Pursuant to Minute EMP 26/04 consideration was given  to a report of the Head of Member Support and Employee Services (MEI/05) on the receipt of applications for the post of Town Clerk & Chief Executive.  He informed Members that Solace Enterprises had reviewed the applications received  and he set out for Members the Consultants’ recommendations with regard to candidates to be included on a ‘ Long List’.  He also circulated for Members a copy of each application which had been received together with a Job Description and personal specification.

The Consultants led Members through their recommendations and  responded to Members questions on their recommendations and the various applications.

The Head of Member Services further commented on training which had been arranged for Members of the Appointments Panel and added that whilst there was a wide variation with regards to the training which had been carried out by each member of the Panel it would be useful for all Members of the Employment Panel to undertake training and  meet together to review the appointment process.  In that respect it was intended to proceed with the Employment Panel training on 19th January at 1.30 p.m. in the Morton Community Centre

RESOLVED

1.
That the following candidates as set out in the Consultants’ Report and identified here by their initials be included on the ‘Long List’ of candidates for further assessment as to whether they should be interviewed for the post of Town Clerk & Chief Executive.



ASB



KD



PLK



MM



CAP



SW



CD



JME



MJF



FCG



CP

2.
That the above candidates will be invited to a further interview with the  Consultants following which a further meeting of the

Appointments Panel will be held on 4th February 2005 to agree

a shortlist of candidates for interview by the Panel.

3.
That the Consultants handle the administration in respect of the

recruitment process at this stage.  It being further noted that should one of the above applicants withdraw then no further candidates would be invited as their ‘substitute’.  

It was further noted that Councillor Stothard would  not be present at

the training on 19th January 2005 but his previous training would be

sufficient.

(The meeting ended at 10.50 a.m.)

